
Pamela’s Post…I can’t believe it’s been 9 years since joining this wonderful 

community in 2011!    We’ve been very busy here at Glenwood Place Retirement Community, in 

the past 9 years we’ve added 6 townhomes, (4 more coming soon) 29 apartments, a kitchen ad-

dition/remodel, 3 gathering spaces, a theatre room, spa, fitness center, extended our Garden’s 

area (Memory Care) to 17 apartments, added a butterfly garden.  We’ve also added a new Glen-

wood Place bus and van to our transportation fleet. 

A BIG Thank you goes out to our many volunteers to whom we owe a great deal for their dedi-

cation to our Glenwood Place family. 

I could not have done it without my fantastic team here at Glenwood Place, our Senior Housing 

Management Team and all you my resident families, you all have made this community THE 

place to retire and call home in Marshalltown. 

I’ve told my children many times….find something you love to do and you’ll never work a day in 

your life. 

Love you all, 

Pamela  
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St. Patty’s Party 

Tuesday, March  17th | 2:00 PM 

Residents, family and friends, join us for a St. Patty’s 

celebration! We will be serving up green beer, shamrock 

shakes, and live entertainment. KDAO 99.5 FM Radio will be 

live on location as well, so if you can’t make it, tune in and 

listen for familiar voices on the radio! 
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Residents, family and friends, Glenwood Place has a 

Facebook page! Like us on Facebook to follow along 

with daily updates, activities, photos of loved ones 

and announcements!  

George “Buck” Hepler Phyllis Funk 

In Loving Memory of... 
A limb has fallen from the family tree. 

I keep hearing a voice that says, “Grieve not for me.  

Remember the best times, the laughter, the song 

The good life lived while I was strong. 

Continue my heritage, I’m counting on you. 

Keep smiling and surely the sun will shine through. 

My mind is at ease, my soul is at rest. 

Remembering all, how I truly was blessed. 

Continue traditions, no matter how small. 

Go on with your life, don’t worry about falls 

I miss you all dearly, so keep up your chin. 

Until the day comes we’re together again. 



Jim Buresh …………………….. Mar 10, 1924 

Ruth Ann Friday………………...Mar 11, 1931 

Jan Wolken…………………….. Mar 12, 1937 

Hildred Spence………………….Mar 12, 1920 

Lenora Brown…………………...Mar 24, 1930 

Anna Kivett……………………...Mar 29, 1929 

Meet our Resident… 

Beth Polkiewicz, R.N. Meet our Staff… 

Brooke’s Post... 

Glenwood Place Royalty 

Queen Anne of the House of Fiscus and King 
Ken of the house of Fiscus 

The Glenwood Place community has spoken, 

and the King and Queen have been crowned. 

Residents cast their votes for 2020’s Valen-

tine’s Dinner Royalty, electing Queen Anne 

Fiscus and King Ken Fiscus. Congratulations to 

Anne and Ken! 

A soft spoken, easy going man; that is how many of us would describe David 

nowadays. You can always find him with coffee or a book in his hands, or his guitar 

which he will still occasionally strum.  

He grew up in a pretty religious household, and was well taken care of by his parents 

and much older siblings. He was the baby of the family, so some may say he was 

spoiled. School was “just alright”, but he really enjoyed participating in extra-

curriculars and going out for everything he could. After school he joined the Army and 

served 3 years, stationed in New Jersey and Germany. He prides himself on being a 

self-taught guitarist, and has spent years playing with bands and loved attending 

musical events. Dave made a living as a machinist at Fisher Controls, and raised all 

daughters along side his wife Roberta. David has been active in his church, 

conveniently located right next door, Our Savior Lutheran. He also enjoys spending 

time with his companion, Bev. Say hello to David next time you see him!  

David Luthro 

Townhome Update 

 

Raised in West Marshall school district, I have lived in Melbourne for 13 years. I have 

one child, a son who is 13 years old. When I am not working I love to take our dogs on 

walks with my son and we also enjoy going for bike rides. For quiet time I love historical 

novels and watching IPTV or documentaries on TV. I also enjoy reading medical arti-

cles to keep up on changes as this is an ever progressing field.  I have worked in the 

medical field for 20 years. I got my CNA in 2000 and worked at the Iowa Veterans 

Home – Dementia Unit for 2 years; I then went and worked at Bickford Cottage for 2 

years. I had my son in 2006 and stayed home with him until he was in school. During 

that time I ran a state registered home daycare. In 2011 I started back in school and 

received my Associates degree in Allied Health Sciences and then went on to become 

a certified Medical Assistant. I worked in the Newton Clinic for many of the doctors and 

decided I wanted to learn more so I returned to nursing school in 2017 to get my RN. 

After I graduated I worked for Baxter Nursing home but was frustrated with only passing 

medications and not having time to spend with the residents. I left there and joined the 

family at Iowa River Hospice; I loved working there but had a lot of personal loss and 

needed a position where I could get to spend more than a few weeks to a few months 

with the people I cared for so when I heard there was an opening at Glenwood Place I 

came in and talked to Pam.  

Memory Care Coordinator 

Progress continues at Glenwood Place with 

the newest townhomes going up quickly! 

We are so thankful for our local builder, 

Shetler Construction, LLC, and our General Contractor Jason Johannes 

for making these builds go smoothly and efficiently. Our goal is for them 

to be move-in ready by May! Three out of the four townhomes are al-

ready rented, which just leaves one more townhome available! If you 

know anyone who may be interested in townhome living at Glenwood 

Place, and the many benefits it includes, please have them call Brooke 

or Pamela at 641-752-8410. We would be happy to provide you with a 

private tour and complimentary lunch! Amenities include: one meal a 

day, all interior and external maintenance, weekly garbage pick-up, 

transportation, emergency pendant, and nursing support. Additional ser-

vices, including housekeeping and laundry services are available upon 

request. The townhomes make the perfect transition from home to com-

munity living, too! Should the need arise for assisted living care, our 

Townhome residents receive primary move-in status when an apartment 

becomes available in the main building.  

 

Meet our Staff… Jocelyne, Resident Assistant 

Music Speaks in the Gardens 
Music therapy in geriatrics and memory care. 

What is Music Therapy? An established health profession 

using music-based interventions to address the physical, 

cognitive, social and emotional needs of our residents.  

Why we love it: Music therapy provides quality, cognitive 

simulation from the professional music therapists who visit 

our community. Verb communication skills and moods are 

enhanced during and after each session. We also love that 

the music therapy is held during the common sun-downing 

time in the late afternoon.  

Would your loved one benefit from Music Speaks? Join us! 

Music Speaks: Men’s Lounge, Mondays & Thursdays 3:45pm 

Join us as we celebrate  

Lenora’s 90th Birthday 
OPEN HOUSE 

Saturday, March 21st 

2:00 — 4:00 pm 

Glenwood Place 

Gathering Room 

Hors d’oeuvres, Cake 

& Purple Punch 

 

I was born and raised in Tijiana, Mexico until I was 10 years old and then moved here to Mar-

shalltown. I have lived here since our move 13 years ago. I attended high school and college in Mar-

shalltown, earning my AA degree from Marshalltown Community College, as well as my medical as-

sistant degree. While in college I worked for a see company named Becks. This is were I met my hus-

band, and we recently just got married! After leaving Becks, I worked as a CAN in a nursing home, 

then decided to try Glenwood Place assisted living in which I have worked for about 5 months. On my 

time off I enjoy baking and making desserts and spending time with my husband drinking coffee and 

visiting cafes.  

You can often find Jocelyn working in the Gardens Memory Care, but she fills in in the assisted living 

halls when needed. Her work ethic and dedication to our residents does not go unnoticed. We appre-

ciate you, Jocelyne!  



Valentine’s Day Recap 



Valentine’s Day Recap 
Valentine’s Day at Glenwood Place is something we 

celebration big, not just for our couples but because 

we want everyone who lives at Glenwood Place to 

feel loved and special on this day. A special Italian-

style, 3 course lunch was served to over 145 

residents and guests. Serenades were provided by 

Marshalltown Men’s Quartet, and the King and 

Queen were crowned! 


